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Behan: Can you talk about your sell discipline?

Nelson: Sell discipline is critical, really, in any investment   

  approach. We consider our sell discipline to be one of  

  our biggest competitive advantages. 

Essentially, it’s the opposite of what I just described 

that triggers our sell discipline or sell event. If we’re 

sensing fundamental fatigue—in other words, the 

sustainable growth profile is showing signs of maturing or there’s evidence that the 

underestimated growth that we were seeking, that caused us to have exposure to an investment, is showing fatigue. If we’re 

no longer sensing there’s as much momentum to the business, if they’re showing less and less upside to the actual estimates 

or if, from the financial statements, it looks as if they’re reaching to perform at the same level that they had previously 

performed at, we can look at various lead indicators that can trigger us to sell a security. 

We have a very no-nonsense approach when it comes to looking at stocks in our portfolio and triggering sell events. There 

are a lot of stocks to choose from. The philosophy is why do we want to waste our time holding dead weight in a portfolio 

for the clients and mutual fund investors? If there’s evidence of fundamental fatigue, it’s time to reduce exposure. How 

much we reduce is going to vary situation by situation, but our mindset is to act quickly. 

See, what tends to happen is that when we own a stock and it’s in “beat-and-raise” mode and they’re executing well, the 

valuation tends to expand. Let’s say the P/E ratio on a stock went from 20 times to 45 times over the course of six or seven 

quarters while they were beating and raising and then things start to change and some of the metrics start showing fatigue. 

When you’re at this elevated valuation and you sense that fatigue, it’s important to act quickly because that valuation 

expansion you enjoyed when the company was executing well is vulnerable to compressing again. If you’re going to traffic in 

higher expectation stocks, it’s important that you’ve got one foot out the door at all times and you’re watching these closely 

and carefully looking at those lead indicators. If you sense fatigue, you need to act quickly because there’s vulnerability 

there—and that’s exactly what we do.
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Opinions and estimates offered constitute our judgment and are subject to change without notice, as are 
statements of financial market trends, which are based on current market conditions. We believe the information 
provided here is reliable, but do not warrant its accuracy or completeness. This material is not intended as an 
offer or solicitation for the purchase or sale of any financial instrument. The views and strategies described 
may not be suitable for all investors. This material has been prepared for informational purposes only, and is 
not intended to provide, and should not be relied on for, accounting, legal or tax advice. References to future 
returns are not promises or even estimates of actual returns a client portfolio may achieve. Any forecasts 
contained herein are for illustrative purposes only and are not to be relied upon as advice or interpreted as a 
recommendation.

Important Risk Information. An investment in the Fund(s) is subject to risks, and you could lose money on your 
investment in the Fund(s). There can be no assurance that the Fund(s) will achieve its investment objective. Your 
investment in the Fund(s) is not a deposit in a bank and is not insured or guaranteed by the Federal Deposit 
Insurance Corporation (FDIC) or any other government agency. The risks associated with an investment in 
the Fund(s) can increase during times of significant market volatility. The Fund(s) also has specific principal 
risks, which are described below. More detailed information regarding these risks can be found in the Fund’s 
prospectus.

It should not be assumed that any of the securities transactions or holdings discussed were or will prove to be 
profitable, or that the investment recommendations or decisions we make in the future will be profitable or will 
equal the investment performance of the securities discussed herein.

The principal risks of investing in the Calamos Timpani Small Cap Growth Fund include: equity securities risk 
consisting of market prices declining in general, growth stock risk consisting of potential increased volatility due 
to securities trading at higher multiples, and portfolio selection risk.

The Fund invests in small capitalization companies, which are often more volatile and less liquid than 
investments in larger companies. As a result of political or economic instability in foreign countries, there can 
be special risks associated with investing in foreign securities, including fluctuations in currency exchange 
rates, increased price volatility and difficulty obtaining information. In addition, emerging markets may present 
additional risk due to potential for greater economic and political instability in less developed countries.

Active management does not guarantee investment returns or eliminate the risk of loss. It should not be assumed 
that any securities mentioned in this recording will be profitable or experience equal performance in the future.

I’m talking a lot about how great our sell discipline is, but we’ve actually put numbers to this. We’ve studied stocks that we’ve actually 

sold from the portfolio, and it turns out that those stocks persisted as losers after we sold them from the portfolio, on average. It adds 

credibility to what I’m saying about our sell discipline being so value-added. We can point to history and it’s not a forecast. It’s what’s 

actually happened, so it’s very compelling and it’s resonated well with investors that we’ve talked to.

Behan: Well, it seems that trading costs are very low compared to losing capital. So, how do you try and minimize taxes in that  

  scenario?

Nelson: I think that’s a myth that’s out there; the myth being: above-average turnover is an automatic for tax inefficiency. To the contrary, we  

  buy and hold stocks for long periods of time. We like to let our winners run, so we’re deferring gains for long periods of time.   

  When we get losing situations, we’re acting quickly and we’re realizing those losses quickly. That in and of itself is very tax-efficient— 

  not tax-inefficient, which is, I think, the myth part. 

If you look historically at our mutual fund, we have shown a very strong tendency for tax efficiency. You’re right, trading costs are low. 

That has helped enable us to have above-average turnover. It’s not extremely high, but it’s above-average. But importantly, it’s very 

value-added, as I pointed out. Those stocks persist as losers after we sell them, and it’s nice that we can sell those stocks at a fairly low 

cost. Trading commissions continued to drop over the last several years, and that makes it more beneficial to us to have that approach.


